
     

  Venice Neighborhood Council 
         PO Box 550, Venice, CA 90294 / www.VeniceNC.org 

       Email: info@VeniceNC.org    Phone: 310-421-8627 

 

 
It's YOUR Venice - get involved! 

 

 

 

 
February 29, 2012  
 
Councilmember Bill Rosendahl  
City of Los Angeles City Hall, Room 411  
200 North Main Street  
Los Angeles, California 90012 
 
RE: Motion to Improve Street Lighting on Speedway in Venice 
 
Dear Bill: 
 
On February 21, 2012 the Venice Neighborhood Council passed the following motion and 
urges immediate implementation: 

 
MOTION: Whereas, Ocean Front Walk is now subject to a 12AM to 5AM curfew,  

forcing pedestrian traffic to travel on Speedway (which has no sidewalks) or  
Pacific (which has no contiguous sidewalk on the west side of the street between  
Westminster and Washington Blvd) and, 

Whereas, the street lighting on Speedway is relatively poor for a route carrying  
both pedestrian and vehicular traffic without sidewalks; 

Therefore, be it resolved, the Venice Neighborhood Council requests that the  
City of Los Angeles provide, as an emergency measure, improved street lighting  
on Speedway. 
We look forward to a report back as to when the lights will be installed. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Linda Lucks 
President 
 
Cc: Department of Transportation 
 


